
Village of Cairo 

 

Village of Cairo 11/02/2020 minutes  
 

MINUTES 

June 7, 2021 
 

Call to Order: 

The June 7, 2021 meeting of the Cairo Board of Directors was called to order by Bradley Deacon, 

Chairman of the Board at 7:30 p.m. 
 

Roll Call: 

Present:  Jim Hamilton, Assistant Chairman of the Board; Vanessa Prather, Trustee 
 

Also Present:  Amanda Cox, Clerk; Jason Schuman, guest 
 

Absent:  Matthew Epperly, Trustee; Jennifer Vestal, Trustee 
 

Approval of Minutes: 

The minutes of the May 31, 2021 regularly scheduled board meeting were read and approved on a motion 
made by Jim Hamilton, seconded by Vanessa Prather.  Motion was carried on a voice vote. 
 

Old Business: 

1. Annexation:  Raise sewer rates for anyone who has not submitted annexation paperwork. 
Talk with lawyer about process for forcing annexation. Jason Schuman was here to inquire 

about annexation. 

2. Ordinance Regarding Transferring Municipal Court to be heard at Circuit Court:  

Corey Moon has been appointed to position of Knox County Judge and can no longer serve 
as prosecuting attorney for the Village of Cairo. Need to work on finding a new lawyer.  

3. MTRCG Surveys: We need to talk to Cindy about getting this process finished so that we 

can get future funding and get back on track with sewer upgrades. 
4. Street Signs & Welcome to Cairo Sign: Bradley is going to fix welcome to Cairo sign and 

we also need to change street sign South Cooper. 

5. Road to lagoon: Botkins has finished all but one spot.  
6. Bids for Road Repairs: Need to work on getting other bids. Holman is too busy. 

7. City Wide Garage Sale: Map will be put out this week for the city wide garage sale 

Saturday June 12th. 

8. Fire Hydrant: Bob is wanting to see about getting a fire hydrant near his property. 
 

New Business: 

1. Open seat on the Board: Jennifer Vestal turned in her resignation and will no longer be 

serving on the board, so there is an open seat. 
 

Adjournment: 

Bradley Deacon adjourned the meeting at 7:15 p.m., seconded by Jim Hamilton. 
 

Respectively Submitted, 
 

Amanda Cox, Clerk 


